[image: image1.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                                        [image: image2.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                                                                                 




[image: image3.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”



                                                                                                                              [image: image4.jpg]DORRINGTON
A&A&/eng

“TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER”





	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, we have been looking at colours and how they are made.    We have been looking at rainbows and have mixed the prime colours to make beautiful colours.  We have also discussed and created pictures using our favourite colours.

Next week, we are focusing on numbers so please sing lots of number songs with your children.

Can we again ask parents to help your child learn how to put their own coat on- hood first, and zip it up by themselves. It’s a target for all of the children.  Thank you to all the children who brought their homework in; you worked very hard and thank you for wearing your Comic Relief glasses, you all looked spectacular!

	Reception

	
	Today it is Charlie Challenge's birthday and the children have been really excited. In Literacy this week the children have written a shopping list of items that we would need to buy for his party. In Numeracy we have been looking at repeated patterns. The children have successfully used a variety of different shapes to create their own repeated pattern party hat. The children have looked at a recipe for Rice Krispy Cakes and have made one each for Charlie's party. Today was a really fun day - the children got to wear their own clothes to school for Children In Need and also had a fantastic birthday party for Charlie. They ate some party food and the Rice Krispy cakes they had made during the week. It really was a great birthday party. Well done to everyone.

	Year 1

	1C
	This week in Numeracy we have been learning to add amounts of money. We used pennies to create our own addition maths stories and recorded them in our maths books. We thought back to our trip to the Library last week and wrote a recount including lots of time words such as Next, Then, After that and Finally. Well done to Reneah who tried really hard. We have also been working very hard practising for our Class Assembly. The children have been trying hard to use big voices and to sing our songs beautifully. We hope to see lots of Mums and Dads at our assembly on Tuesday.

	1H
	In literacy this week we have been writing recounts of our trip to Tower Hill Library. In numeracy we have been learning about money and the value of different coins. We have started writing maths stories using money and calculating totals of money by adding two amounts together. In science we have begun looking at plants and this week the children have planted two different types of seeds. We can't wait to see how they grow!

	1J
	This week we have been writing a recount of our visit to Tower Hill library and well done to all of 1J as they remembered to include all of their time words! We have also been learning how to add numbers in pence and have started to look at how to make amounts by using coins that have different values. And to top off a busy week, we have planted broad bean seeds in cotton wool and soil so that we can compare them to show that a seed does not need soil to grow. We have started our bean diaries and have been labelling a broad bean plant. A special well done goes to Hojoud who joined our class this week. She has settled in quickly and has made lots of new friends already!

	Year 2

	2D
	This week we have been improving our writing skills, focusing on punctuation, sentence structure and the use of descriptive language to make our sentences more interesting. We have been using the film 'Shrek' as inspiration for writing a character description and we have had so much fun! We have been finding and solving number sequences and patterns in our Numeracy lessons and have also continued with our Science investigation into waterproof materials. It's been a very good week and we are learning more and more every day; well done 2D, Miss Douglas is very proud of you!

	2N
	In 2N this week we have been continuing to carry out our investigation of which materials are waterproof, which is very useful for the weather we have been having! In literacy we have been looking at Shrek and describing  having a meal with the big green ogre! In numeracy we have been looking at sequences and patterns of numbers and trying to continue the sequence.

	2W
	What a busy week we have had in 2W this week. We have been doing loads of writing all about Shrek. We have written questions to ask him when he comes to visit us, and looked at how we use questions marks. We then thought about what he looked like and used different adjectives to describe him. Well done to everyone in 2W, you have worked hard this week.
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	Year 3

	3A
	This week we have been looking at doubling and halving in Numeracy as well as balancing equations - it's been tough for some but we tried hard! We have all written instructions in Literacy to make Stone Soup and have worked hard to include all the features we have talked about. In Science we have looked at the different parts of a plant. A special welcome to Loukas who joined the class this week.

	3C
	This week Miss Matthews has been delighted that we are close to filling our Ball of Happiness jar. Keep working hard next week too! In Literacy we have written some amazing instructions for Stone Soup - some of the recipes sounded horrid though! In Numeracy we struggled a little to understand balancing equations at first but improved with hard work.

	3M
	 We have worked hard in Literacy and written instructions to make Stone Soup from The Stone Age. I am not sure I would have liked it though! In Numeracy we have been doubling and halving numbers and in Science we have begun looking at parts of a plant. We have now got some lovely new windows in the classroom and everyone is warm and, more importantly, dry!!

	Year 4

	4A
	In 4A this week we have started to look at a new topic in literacy. We have been learning about persuasive language for a Roman Tourist Guide that we will be creating next week. In Numeracy we have been working on our division skills and used them to help Miss Allan plan a party for her guests. We had to share lots of party items between different amounts. In Science we have continued to look at the digestive system and have learnt all about what happens to our food when it enters our mouths. 

	4M
	In 4M this week we have been looking at how different types of food are digested in Science. We looked at the breaking up of fats and proteins by bile and enzymes. In IPC we have looked at the Roman Army, the formations they fought in and why their army was so strong and powerful. During literacy we have begun a new unit of work looking at non-fiction texts. At the end of the unit we will be making a brochure persuading people to visit Ancient Rome.  In maths we have looked at telling the time. We have also continued practising our Christmas Songs in the afternoon! It’s been a busy week!

	4W
	In 4W this week, we have been learning about how food travels through our digestive system and we have started to investigate why the Roman army was so successful. In Mr. Whitwam's literacy class, we have been trying to catch some sneaky punctuation criminals that have been hiding in our work. We have been using our skill at writing full sentences, using all the necessary punctuation, to do this. In Mr. Whitwam's numeracy class, we have been learning how to tell the time, using both analogue and digital clocks. In PE, we have started a new topic- learning how to use maps to orientate ourselves.

	Year 5

	5A
	This week in Literacy we have been writing Kennings poems. It was a challenge to keep to the structure but we rose to the challenge. We have also been thinking about the impact on the world our actions have. Keep recycling!

	5L
	Another busy week in 5L! In numeracy we have been looking at different types of data and how we can interpret the data. In literacy children have continued to look at poems. This week we have looked at Kennings poems and the children have worked really hard. Everybody is trying really hard to improve their handwriting in order to achieve their pen licence. A big well done to Rithika and Mikaliyah this week as both achieved their pen licence! Well done girls! A reminder that 5L will be going on their Villa Vitality trip on Tuesday 18th November. Keep working hard 5L! Who will be next to achieve their pen licence?

	5W
	This week in 5W we have visited Villa Park to continue our Villa Vitality work. The children excelled themselves and worked really hard. A big well done to all. Please can you make sure your child has completed their homework and it is handed in on Monday. They should have four things to hand in; their purple homework book, their blue maths homework book, their reading diary and their times table record. Keep up the hard work 5W!

	Year 6


	In Numeracy in Year 6 this week, we have been investigating angles as part of our study of shape. In literacy we have been looking at the features and structure of explanation texts in preparation for creating our own. In science we have been writing persuasive pieces about the dangers of smoking, while in IPC we have been using our map skills to plot Michael's trip around the globe.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 14th November 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary





Monday, 1st December 2014 – FILM CLUB TILL 5PM


Tuesday, 9th December 2014 – Nursery/Reception Nativity AM


Wednesday, 10th December 2014 – KS1 Nativity AM


Thursday, 11th December 2014 – Christmas Market & Show


Friday, 12th December 2014 – School Christmas Dinner


Tuesday, 16th December 2014 – Class Christmas Parties PM


Friday, 19th December 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES FOR CHRISTMAS


Monday, 5th January 2015 – SCHOOL OPENS TO ALL PUPILS

















THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES





Nursery places


We are still taking names for Nursery starting 


September 2015 for children 


born between 1st September 2011 and 31 August 2012. 


Please contact the school office.

















ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
2D/2N�
97.50%�
KS2�
5W�
99.17%�
�
REC�
RW�
94.17%�
Year 3�
3M�
97.84%�
�
Year 1�
1H�
97.08%�
Year 4�
4M�
96.55%�
�
Year 2�
2D/2N�
97.50%�
Year 5�
5W�
99.17%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6S�
96.55%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
RJ/1H/2D   �
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
       6S�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
1C�
5 LATES�
 KS2 MostLates�
6T�
6 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is Diamond Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   1C	    KS2	   5W





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	2W	KS2	5L

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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BREAKFAST CLUB


All children who attend Dorrington’s Breakfast Club are escorted to their classes by Mrs Steventon


when the bell goes.








RECEPTION/SECONDARY TRANSFER SEPTEMBER 2015


Birmingham Admissions website is now open for online applications for a Reception/Secondary School place in September 2015.  Apply online at � HYPERLINK "http://www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions" ��www.birmingham.gov.uk/schooladmissions�. 


The closing date for Reception applications is 15th January 2015. 


The closing date for Secondary applications is 7th November 2014.








Dinner Money


Dinner Money needs to be paid in advance, so should be paid on Mondays.


Thank you for your cooperation.





Foreign Coin Collection


We are still collecting coins/notes from other countries. 


(NOT UK Pounds & pence).


If you have any foreign coins/notes lying around the house, please send them into school with your child.  


A reward of 5 house points per coin/note will be given to any child bringing in foreign coins/notes. Thank you.


























“Together we are stronger"








